Report – Workshop with the Students

Organizers: Cristina Plecadite and Raluca Nagy
Date:          14th of November 2005

Location:    Bucharest

In the beginning the discussion focused on issues directly related to the research project for this academic year. We discussed the plans for the remaining months of the research and the fact that we should focus on status and the social background of clubbers. The image that clubbers have about their belonging to a global phenomenon is another issue that we would like to cover this year.
Getting this information will probably need a different methodology than last year so we discussed the interview guide that will be ready and posted on the yahoo-group as soon as possible. Viorela mentioned some study made by the British Council about the clubber profile in Bucharest/ Romania. Having access to this data would be very useful. Cristina came with a proposition about a short questionnaire that we could spread around clubbers through the mailing list of one dj to which we have had access for about a year.
The drug-issue was also discussed and it seems that there are some informants willing to give us information about drug-consumption.
We also discussed about literature monitoring and chose one review and one book from which students can choose the articles that they want to resume.
The students complained about university-linked matters: teaching, access to materials, the choice of specific courses, etc. The administrative part is the most problematic one. Fees have been introduced for any kind of certificate, including extra-fees for “emergency” situations. It even happened to one of them to be subscribed to a course that she did not choose.
Switching from paper-based to electronic materials (the articles they are supposed to read for the courses) seem to be a bad idea, first because not all students have regular access to internet and second because printing is more expensive than making photocopies. Teachers trying to improve the access and transmission of materials should first think about the access of students to this electronic material. On the other hand, paper-based material is distributed through the secretaries and here we get back to the administrative problems.

The students are still involved in the project even though they are 4th year students and have a difficult year. They still have a lot of ideas, suggestions and plans about the research; when it comes to practice and actually writing or doing what they plan, things become more difficult.
